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December 12, 2018
TO:

Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee
FROM:
John R. Leutz, Esq., CCAO Legislative Counsel

SUBJECT:
CCAO support for House Bill 41 and amendments 
​​​​​​​
We understand that Senator LaRose, in consultation with Representative Pelanda, the bill’s sponsor, has been working to build a consensus around additional changes to HB 41 which would modify several elections procedures to improve Ohio’s voting process and board of elections procedures.  CCAO wishes to indicate our support for three of these proposed changes 
SB 135 amendment:  This amendment would benefit the 14 counties who purchased their new voting systems prior to the passage of SB 135.  While it was never the intent to limit the amount of funding available to these counties it appeared that the SB 135 language as adopted allowed only for reimbursement of the actual expenditures incurred.  This amendment specifically authorizes these counties to fully draw down their appropriated allocation if they did not utilize all of this allocation with the prior purchase of their new system.

Early Voting:  The proposal eliminates the 6 hours of early voting on the Monday before election day and allocates these hours out to the two weekends prior to election day when early voting is already taking place. The gubernatorial year early voting hours would be expanded to become the same as the presidential year early voting hours while the current hours for the odd years and special elections would remain the same. Early voting on the Columbus Day holiday would be eliminated.  We support these changes since they will save our boards of elections overtime costs and allow them to allocate those who currently staff early voting on the Monday before the election to perform other necessary tasks to prepare for the election. 
“UOCAVA” voting: The start date for uniformed overseas and military voters would begin 46 rather than the current 45 days before the election.  Since the 45th day before the election always falls on a Saturday, boards are currently required to be open on the weekend and pay overtime to staff who are on hand to mail these ballots out.  Moving the start date to 46 days (Friday) allows us the BOEs to process these ballots during normal business hours.
CCAO respectfully requests that the Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee accept these proposed amendments and report HB 41 with a favorable recommendation to the full Senate.
